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Yes………...This is a copy of a photo we shared with the current Grade 5 

& 6 children last Wednesday when we rejuvenated the garden. The idea 
of the copy was to provide the children with an understanding of the 
Friendship Garden and the visit by Chor Farmer on their 24th Goodwill 
tour. As I was explaining  the copy to the children Principal Stephanie 
Kriewaldt said  the girl holding the frame is Kayla Holiday now in Grade 6. 
She helped to plant trees, and shrubs, She is an example how the Goodwill 
tour needs to touch generations. Thank you Kayla. 

Next 
Step…. 
The 
Plaque 
has been 
restored 
using  
Vinegar to 
clear the  
Acrylic. 
Next step 
painting 
In  
Septem-
ber. 

Heating…..The problem of the 
Senior Citizens Hall being cold 
despite the ‘heaters’ being on 
has been discussed with the 
Secretary of the Hall.  

Folders….It was 
good to see that 
you managed to 
sort through 
your folders. 
Well done every-
body. Now to 
learn the pieces. 
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Coffee & Soup Roster….  Next “chefs”  on 
for the Soup night  On 16th July the 
“Chefs” will be John Minchin & John 
Herbig. Our overall TOTAL is $408.15 
Thank You. Tonight Peter Dickinson and 
John Wittwer will help your taste buds. 
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Peoples Choice Raffle….. Yes you can purchase tickets 
for the lottery. Type in People First Community 
Lottery, then Lobethal Harmony club, then Buy Tick-
ets and buy the quantity of tickets you would like. All 
the proceeds come to the Lobethal Harmony Club. 
Only 2people have bought tickets so far.   
Combined Rehearsal… To be held on Sunday 14th July 
with the Fleurier Choir at  St Columba’s church 1pm.. 
Travel down Cross Road over Unley Road to 3 Rose-
vear St Hawthorn. 

Next Meetings… Next week July 2nd Scholarship com-
mittee 6:30pm, July 9th Concert Planning 6:30pm, and 
then Executive later in July.  

Possible concert…….Chris suggested at the last Fund 
Raising committee that we as a club should offer to the 
Valley of Praise to hold a concert there on Sunday Au-
gust 18th. The Valley of Praise has been contacted and 
they  have responded , they would be very glad for us to 
come and provide a concert approx. 1 hour on Sunday 
August 18th. We will make our decision tonight. It 
would be good to perform at the Valley of Praise as we 
know several past members are now living in the Vil-
lage. 
Take time…..To learn the new pieces, the tracts given 
are a “BIG HELP,” be active in learning the parts. 

Posters for Concert on Sunday 21st  
July…… Copies are available for you to 
take. Hand out slips have been 
attached to this Newsletter where you 
can invite a friend to come.  
Concert planning for 2025….. Possible 
places to hold concerts for 2025 are 
being  planned, several places are con-
tacting their committees before giving 
us a direct answer at this stage. 

Listen to the tracts Alex has sent 

Death of Jim  Zadow…. 
John Minchin sent this email to every-
one. Jim Zadow was a Life member of 
the Lobethal Harmony club. Jim was a 
dedicated member of the club, travel-
ling from Tintinara with Max Duell eve-
ry Tuesday for rehearsals. Those who 
knew Jim will remember his generous 
gifts of honey to members. His three 
sons were involved in the club when 
they were students boarding in the 
Lobethal area. After Jim had retired 
from active membership of the club, he 
would often appear at concerts, enjoy-
ing the music we offered, and catching 
up with members. Our Condolences  to 
his wife , Marilyn and to his extended 
family.  
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